
From: Sheila Monnier   
Sent: Monday, July 1, 2024 4:51 PM 
To: PUC-PUC <PUC@state.sd.us> 
Subject: [EXT] EL24-021 
 
To Whom It may concern 
 
We are residents of  Brandt, SD 57218  Approximately 1 mile North of this 
proposed project by Missouri River Energy Services. 
 
We do not wish to see this project allowed.  We have concerns that the land is on a wetland 
area and in close proximity to several farm families within a 2 mile radius.  We have concerns 
with the proposed amount of diesel fuel that will be needed to source this plant.  That is a lot of 
traffic going down this road that is already busy with agriculture activities and school bus routes 
for both school districts. 
 
We currently have wind tower noise and hear noise from the Astoria Plant as well.  Adding 
another project such as this will definitely impact our peaceful farm. 
 
As emergency responders both EMS amd Fire we have concerns on the capacity of our 
responders to be able to provide care and fire suppression if needed. 
 
Thank you for your consideration 
 
Sheila and Bryon Monnier 

 Brandt, SD 57218 
 

 




